PORT OF LOPEZ
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING

January 3, 2019
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Steve Adams called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  In attendance were Commissioners Kenn Aufderhar and Paul Henriksen, clerk Helen Cosgrove and guests.  
Disadvantage Business Enterprise (DBE) Submittal
Adams explained the FAA requires an update to the DBE every 3 years; it establishes the number of disadvantaged entities the Port uses during FAA funded projects; was prepared by Reid Middleton who prepared the previous one.  Henriksen said he noticed a few typos.  Adams suggested sending that information to Cosgrove for correction in the master document.  Adams noted the majority of the document is boilerplate; the attachments were more specific to the Port.  Cosgrove said that in the past there had been no DBE requirements and this time there was a 4.9% requirement probably caused by more businesses registering with the state that are designated a DBE.  
Henriksen suggested going through the document beginning with the policy statement.  There was some discussion about whether specific names should be included rather than positions on areas of responsibility.  Henriksen said that could be changed when there are changes in personnel.  A number of the sections were discussed and clarified including reporting requirements, goals needed to be met, compliance with confidential business information, repetition of items listed in attachment 5, section 26.45(d), item c – consultation process, comments made by DBE companies.  Aufderhar noted there will be an increase in reporting requirements and costs for the Port.  Adams said FAA would fund 90% of the additional costs and engineers would prepare most of the necessary paperwork and make sure requirements were met.  Henriksen moved to approve the DBE policy statement with corrections as discussed.  Aufderhar seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Job Description for District Clerk Position
Adams thanked Aufderhar for getting the job description for the Orcas airport manager and executive director and Cosgrove for preparing a list of what she does.  Aufderhar noted that he was informed that the FAA and WSDOT would like to have a person for direct contact at the airport for some decisions instead of having to go to the commissioners for approval.  Adams noted that the Port of Orcas has two positions, the airport manager and the executive director; will consolidate into one position for Lopez.  The tasks for the executive director were reviewed first, discussing and evaluating each item, making changes, deletions.  The same was done for the airport manager’s position and adding them to the director’s position that the new manager would be doing.  There was discussion about the new manager being an employee or an independent contractor, rate of pay, benefits, number of hours and days per week, costs to the Port for having an employee, would have an office in the airport building allowing for more contact with the tenants and public.  Adams said decisions need to be made at the next meeting regarding hourly rate, length of training period, number of hours for the training period and review the costs to the Port for the new employee before the next meeting. The introduction on the job description was finalized.  Cosgrove to prepare an updated draft and incorporate items discussed and send out to commissioners.  
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Aufderhar moved, seconded by Henriksen to adjourn the meeting at 5:51 p.m.
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